MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING BOARD OF ALDERMEN TOWN OF CHAPEL HILL AUGUST 20, 1946

BOOK

PAGE 277

Mayor Madry presided over the meeting and all members were present. The purpose of the meeting was to reconsider the request of Mr. M. J. Dawson for sewer connections outside of the Town limits;

Mr. L. B. Rogerson was present to request that the sewer line be extended to take care of Mr. Dawson's houses on Strowd Hill. He stated that the houses had already been contracted for on the assumption that sewer facilities could be obtained as in the past. The tion that sewer facilities could be obtained as in the past. The stated fact was brought out that Mr. Dawson's request could not be granted unless the request of Mr. Sam Knight was also granted. The Board unless were of the opinion that a notice to the effect that no members were of the opinion that a notice to the effect that no additional outside connections would be made should have been published additional outside connections would be made should have been published and it has paper. After some discussion, Alderman Bowman made a motion in the paper. After some discussion, Alderman Bowman made a motion on Strowd Hill in view of the fact that the houses were contracted on Strowd Hill in view of the fact that the houses were contracted for on the assumption that the general policy of the town heretofore would be carried out. Also, to allow Mr. Knight to constructihis sewer would be carried out. Also, to allow Mr. Knight to constructihis sewer line. Both parties are to build at their own expense and will pay line. Both parties are to build at their own ordinance. Seconded by Alderman Burch and unanimously passed.

The Town Manager was instructed to have the proper notice mentioned above published in the Chapel Hill Weekly at an early date.

Mr. Lanier suggested to the Board that the town offer some means of Halloween entertainment which would help to prevent the vandalism that has developed in the past few years. The Board felt vandalism that has developed in the past few years to the Recreation that this was a good suggestion and referred the matter to the Recreation Commission for consideration.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.

Mae Wilkie Clerk